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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Sent: Friday, February 23, 2018 4:17 PM
To: 'Gerald L. Pouncey Jr.'
Cc: 'Kristen Gates'; Wyatt Kendall; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: RE: Former Sisters of Providence Hospital Site - 27th Street and Broadway Avenue - 

Site Cleanup Program No. RO0003191

Gerald, 
Thank you for your voice mail this morning, and the letter dated November 30, 2017, in regards to the 
foundational element that was encountered at the site.  Upon review of it and an internal discussion, the 
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health (ACDEH) is in agreement with conclusions of the letter 
that the element did not represent an underground storage tank.  Please have it uploaded to Geotracker for the 
record; I’ve already placed it on our website.  As discussed in the meeting, and as previously requested in the 
October 10, 2017 directive letter, ACDEH requests a very brief work plan to delineate the extent of 
contamination offsite in the street.  In an attempt to obtain the information in one mobilization, please error 
conservatively in the number of bores this may require.  The work plan should reference previously accepted 
Standard Operating Procedures (SOPs) to limit the length of the work plan.  To accommodate the standard 
generation time period, I have revised the submittal date to April 27, 2018. 
Should you have questions, please let me know. 
 
Mark Detterman 
Senior Geologist, PG, CEG 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist  
Alameda County Department of Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax: 510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
 
PDF Copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 
 
 

From: Gerald L. Pouncey Jr. [mailto:Glp@mmmlaw.com]  
Sent: Thursday, November 30, 2017 12:10 PM 
To: Roe, Dilan, Env. Health <Dilan.Roe@acgov.org> 
Cc: 'Kristen Gates' <kgates@hanoverco.com>; Detterman, Mark, Env. Health <Mark.Detterman@acgov.org>; Wyatt 
Kendall <wkendall@mmmlaw.com>; Gerald L. Pouncey Jr. <Glp@mmmlaw.com> 
Subject: Former Sisters of Providence Hospital Site ‐ 27th Street and Broadway Avenue ‐ Site Cleanup Program No. 
RO0003191 
 
Dilan,  
 
Thank you again for taking the time to meet with us on November 17, 2017 to discuss the Former Sisters of 
Providence Hospital site.   We wanted to provide the County the additional information that we discussed 
during our meeting.  See attached.   
 
Please call me if you have any questions or need any additional information regarding the site.  
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Thanks, 
Gerald  
 

 

Gerald L. Pouncey, Jr. 
Partner 
Morris, Manning & Martin, LLP 
1600 Atlanta Financial Center 
3343 Peachtree Road, NE 
Atlanta, Georgia 30326 
Direct: 404.504.7738 
Fax: 404.365.9532 
GPouncey@mmmlaw.com  

  

  
 


